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NEXT CHAPTER 
MEETING: Chapter 93 
members are invited to 
attend the September 
meting at the Chapter 
hangar at Blackhawk 
Airport in Cottage Grove 
on Thursday, September 
18 at 7:00 p.m. 

In addition, Dane County 
Emergency Management 
(EMS Division) will hold 
a CPR Compression-only 
training session for the 
members of EAA 93. 
Carrie Meier, NREMT EMS 
Specialist, will conduct 
the training. Armed with 
this knowledge, you could 
save a friend or family 
member.  We encourage 
you to bring your spouse.
See you there!

Published for the members of the Experimental Aircraft Association, 
Chapter 93, Madison, Wisconsin

President’s Notes 
Gone West: With deep sadness Chapter 93 bids farewell to longtime chapter member Cliff Tomas who 
recently passed away. On behalf of Chapter 93, the Board of Directors, and myself we express sincere 
condolences to the Tomas family.

Brat & Bean Feed: Well, the weather helped out this year with great flying and brat cooking 
conditions.  It has been reported that the chapter gave some 30 Young Eagle rides, and the Chapter 
wishes to thank the pilots, Bill Rewey, Skot Weidemann, Larry Landucci, Marcy Lang, and Don Ripp. 
And a BIG THANK YOU goes out to Robert Mischo (C-172) and Rick Jelinek (Cherokee), both from 
EAA Chapter 1177 in Palmyra, Wisconsin, who volunteered their services and aircraft to help out with 
the Young Eagle rides as we started to get backlogged. Again, thank you!   

We started the day around 8:00 a.m. with donuts and coffee, tent/equipment set up, and hangar 
flying and by 11:00 a.m. the brats were ready to serve. The chapter sold a good number of meals and 
realized a small profit,  while educating the youth and parents  in attendance about EAA, Young Eagles, 
General Aviation, and Chapter 93.

At the Brat & Bean recap meeting, many notes 
and suggestions from those in attendance were 
collected in a effort to make next year’s event more 
fun filled, educational, and better attended by both 
the public and Chapter 93 members. So mark your 
calendars for August 23, 2009 and we’ll do it again! 
Thank you in advance!   

Something to Note: Since Robert and Rick, 
both of EAA Chapter 1177 gave Chapter 93 a 
hand with this year’s Young Eagle event, please 
make note that the Palmyra Poker Run “Game 
Day” event is October 12th (featuring a Pancake 
Breakfast), and as many of us “93” folks ought 
to attend. To further this, two more “Poker Run” 
events are scheduled...this Saturday the 13th at 
Oshkosh is the Chapter 252 event and then the 
4th of October at Richland Center with Chapter 
1429. So if you are free those dates make plans to 
participate....one or all...it helps support the other 
Chapters.

And always: Check the EAA Website, as always 
something is going on at the Museum or Pioneer 
Airport, hope to see you at the chapter meeting on 
the 18th.
—Don Ripp

SECRETARY’S REPORT	
No formal chapter meeting was held. A trip to 
Sugar Ridge Airport for their Annual Fly-In was a 
real treat—even if it did look like rain on August 
21st. The most notable plane was an American 
Standard that flew in. The band was great to 
listen to and the food was good and plentiful. 
See photos on page 3. A big thank you to Tom 
Kretschman and the group at Sugar Ridge Airport 
for inviting Chapter 93 members to attend.

Board Meeting 09/04/2008
The Brat & Bean Event was a success from 
the number of people that attended. See the 
President’s Report for more details, and I’ll add 
my thanks to Young Eagle pilots Robert Mischo 
and Rick Jelinek from EAA Chapter 1177 for volun-
teering to help. And a big thank you to all the 
volunteers of Chapter 93 who helped make the 
event a success. Oh, by the way, we did make a 
profit this year. Next Events: December 6th, 2008 
Memorial Chili Fly-In and February 7th, 2009 the 
Annual Banquet.
—Earl P. Martin



LOOKING BACK...One of the earliest mentions of your EAA Chapter 93 was in the 
June 1962 issue of Sport Aviation magazine. Did you know that more than 59,000 pages 
of Sport Aviation magazine are available online? What a terrific resource! Visit www.
EAA.org and log in to the members only area.

Mark Your Calendar
October 4-5, 2008: 
EAA AirVenture 
Museum 25th 
Anniversary Open 
House, Oshkosh

December 6, 2008, 
11:00 a..m. - 3:00 
p.m.: Tom Rebholz 
Chili Fly-in

February 7, 2009, 
5:30 p.m.: Annual 
Chapter 93 Banquet, 
Rex’s Innkeeper



EAA Chapter 93 publishes Corben 
Courier once a month for and about 
its members who are interested in 
all phases of aviation. Articles to 
be submitted must reach the editor 
by the first Saturday of the month. 
Meeting night is the third Thursday of 
the month unless otherwise stated. 
Members may advertise items free of 
charge. Business card size ads are $5 
per month or $50 per year.

Disclaimer: The Corben Courier 
newsletter serves as a clearinghouse 
of ideas and suggestions for 
homebuilt aircraft and owner 
operated aircraft. No responsibility 
or liability is assumed, expressed, or 
implied for the suitability, accuracy, 
or approval of any information 
contained in this newsletter. Any 
parties using suggestions or ideas 
expressed herein do so at their own 
risk without recourse against anyone.

CHAPTER OFFICERS

President—Don Ripp, 213 4th St., Waunakee, WI  53597, 608-849-7543, donripp@hotmail.com
Vice President—Dick Hartwig, 6477 Hickory Lane, Waunakee, WI  53597, 608-575-6925, rhartwig11@juno.com
Secretary—Earl Martin, 1725 Linnerud Dr. #207, Sun Prairie, WI  53590-3620, earlpmartin@excite.com
Treasurer—Patty Plantz,  922 Lawrence Drive, Madison, WI  53715, 608-251-6912, cruzair@sbcglobal.net 
Membership—Jerry Matzelle, 1310 Buttercup Way, Lake Mills, WI  53551, jmatzelle@charter.net
Newsletter—Mike DiFrisco, 7001 Reston Heights Dr., Madison, WI 53718, mdifrisco@brandxcellence.com

TOKEN CREEK SALES
Division of Grove Aero Inc. 

Featuring Aviation Products, Consumer Electronics, Tools,
Scales, Collectibles, Toys & Games, and MORE!

ALL AT DISCOUNT PRICES!
4230 East Towne Blvd, Madison WI 53704

www.tokencreeksales.com
e-mail: aviation@inxpress.net

ADVERTISEMENTS

FOR SALE
Two 20 cubic feet Oxy-Acetylene welding tanks
Portable carrier; no gauges, hose or torch
Contact Jerry at 920-648-3380 or
jmatzelle@charter.net

Scenes from the 
Sugar Ridge Fly-in
Photos courtesy of Rich Hartwig

Clockwise from upper right: 

Ted Davis arrives at Sugar Ridge in his 
New Standard D-25. This aircraft was 
built for the purpose of hopping rides 
and Ted does a lot of that. Yes, there are 4 
people in the front cockpit.  

Frank Baker arrives in his J-3 Cub.

The attendees gathered at the Fly-in. Jeff 
and Patty Plantz on the right.

Aeronca L-16 display in Tom Kretschman’s 
museum at Sugar Ridge.

The band plays on.

Ted’s New Standard on the ground. Even 
sitting still, the graceful beauty of that 
top wing is an attention-getter.


